

CHARLES MARTIN DIRECTOR WATER QUALITY

TO:

Mayor Jim Gray

Urban County Council

FROM:

Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director

Division of Water Quality

DATE:

November 30, 2016

SUBJECT:

Recommendation for a FY17 (Class A) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant for The

Woodfield Homes Association, Inc.

# Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of a FY17 (Class A) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant for The Woodfield Homes Association, Inc. in the amount of \$100,000.00.

#### Purpose of Request

The Woodfield Homes Association wishes to provide water quality and quantity control by designing and constructing solutions to address the protection of the Woodfield Stormwater Detention Pond. The pond serves to detain runoff from the upstream watershed. The project plans to address drainage from the adjacent properties, along with water coming from offsite. The project elements included are: stabilize eroding channel bank downstream of Tates Creek culvert outflow, stabilize eroding pond bank with rock toe and reduce the slope of the banks, and install littoral shelf vegetation and re-stablish a "no-mow" riparian zone along the pond's edge near Tates Creek Road. Woodfield Home Association will also host a public involvement field day and install educational signage.

# Project Cost in FY17 and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of \$100,000.00.

### Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 - 303204 - 3373 - 78112 - WQINCENTIVE\_17 - WQ\_GRANT

### Martin/Hoskins-Squier

